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From Revd Janet 
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
We had an amusing example of cause and effect recently.  The heating was off at choir 
practice one Friday, and it was cold.  The reasons for this were a trail of events beginning at 
a funeral on the Wednesday before. 
The Paschal candle burns down during the year.  It had reached the transfer, which caught 
alight in a mass of flames.  The candle burned completely in a matter of minutes, and all the 
wax dripped down the candlestick making huge pools on the carpet. 
The next day one of the ladies came in with her iron and we nipped out to the Post Office 
buy some brown paper.  She set to, ironing up as much of the wax as possible. 
We have 2 trip switches, one at the back of the Church and one at the front: they are both 
ǎŜƴǎƛǘƛǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƛǊƻƴ ǘǊƛǇǇŜŘ ǘƘŜƳ ōƻǘƘ ƻǳǘΦ  ²Ŝ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ 
another funeral on the Friday, but re-setting them both turned the power back on.  
IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǳƴtil Sunday that we realised the heating programme had been returned 
to default settings.  Why was this?  Why was the heating not on at choir?  John and I were 
puzzled. 
Suddenly it came to me, and I thought through the chain of events.  All was well, the 
heating system was not malfunctioning! 
This year we have purchased a longer candle! 
 
Now to more serious matters.  Please put the 18th April, 19.30hrs in your diary.  The Annual 
Meeting takes place in the hall, and it is very important indeed that as many people as 
possible attend.  Not only are the Officers of the church elected at the meeting, reports are 
given which state our current position in all matters relevant to the church.  I will be 
presenting my Annual Report with significant comments and suggestions. 
Do come along.   
 
With all good wishes,  
 
 

Revd  Janet  
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In this Monthõs Priory News é 

 
Dear All, 

 

As we sit here towards the 
end of the month we are 
reminded that March came 
ƛƴ άƭƛƪŜ ŀ ƭŀƳōέ ς so can we 
ŜȄǇŜŎǘ ŀ ƭƛƻƴΩǎ ǊƻŀǊ ƴŜȄǘ 
week?  Rather more 

seriously for our area, though, can we expect some badly 
needed April showers or will the bright sunny days 
continue?  Who knows?   

  

This month, come rain or shine, we have another good mix 
of church activities, news and items of local interest, for 
which we should like to thank the contributors.  
However, you may have noticed that we have had to bring 
forward our deadline for articles for the magazine.  This is 
purely for practical reasons as it takes considerable 
preparation time, including the time taken to type in some 
of the material, before we can actually go to print.  It takes 
anything up to five hours to print well over 200 copies and 
then they have to be distributed.  Can we respectfully 
request therefore that you do send in items as early as 
ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ŘŜŦŜǊ ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŀ ƭŀǘer 
month?  For some items we are dependent on other sources 
ς there is little we can do, for example, when, as has 
ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ǘƘŜ .ƛǎƘƻǇΩǎ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ ƛƴ 
time or at all.  
With all good wishes,   

John  and Caroline .   

 

aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΩǎ ǊŜŎƛǇŜ ǘhis month is ideal for the 
children to make over the Easter break. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ delightful tulip cover picture is 
courtesy of John Marsh. 

Clergy Duty Days: Revd Janet Wednesday, Thursday, Saturday, Sunday 
   Revd Sonia Monday, Tuesday, Thursday. Sunday  
Either can be available on a Friday 
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In This Months Priory News 3 

Duty Days 3 

Church Calendar 4 

House Group 5 

Cooking with Margaret 6 

Revision of Electoral Roll 6 

Priory Church Website Update 6 

Mission Committee News 7 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ [ŀŘƛŜǎΩ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ 7 

Priory Coffee Group 8 

Railway Exhibition 8 

Church Social Committee 9 

Deepings in Bloom 9 

Stronger Together 10 

Just People Programme  10 

Shopping Down Memory Lane 10 

Rose and Sweet Pea Notice 12 

! IƻǳǎŜǿƛŦŜΩǎ [ƻǘ 12 

Rotas for April 14 

Readings and Readers 15 

Jubilee Grace 16 

Thanks to those who have sent articles for Priory News. Please keep them 
coming ï all are very welcome. NB: pictures containing recognisable 

children must be accompanied by authorisation to publish from their 
parents or guardians. We will not publish the names of children pictured 

unless specifically requested to do so by their parents or guardians. 
John Worthington, Cranmore Farmhouse, DSJ - Tel: 01778-343860 

priorynews@dsj.org.uk 
Please let us have your contributions for the May edition of Priory News 

BEFORE the deadline, Friday 20th April. Thank you for your help. 

mailto:priorynews@dsj.org.uk
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Church  Calendar April 2012  

1st  Sunday 
PALM SUNDAY 

10:00am Sung Eucharist and Procession of Palms 

2nd  Monday  
Monday of Holy Week  

2:30pm Student Cross Pilgrimage 

3rd  Tuesday  Tuesday of Holy Week  

4th  Wednesday Wednesday of Holy Week 

5th  Thursday  

Maundy Thursday 

(no 9:30am Eucharist this week) 

7:30pm 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŦƻƻǘǿŀǎƘƛƴƎ 

6th  Friday 

Good Friday  

9:30am Junior Church Good Friday Activities  

10:30am The Good Friday Liturgy 

(No practices today) 

7th  Saturday EASTER EVE 

8th  Sunday 

EASTER DAY 

10:00am Easter Liturgy 

6:00pm Festal Evensong 

10th  Tuesday William Law 

12th  Thursday (No 9:30am Eucharist this week) 

13th Friday 

Practice Night: 

(No practice for Choir this week) 

7:30pm Ringers 

14th  Saturday 10:00am to 5:00pm ς Railway Exhibition 

15th  Sunday 
SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTER  

10:00am Sung Eucharist with Holy Baptism 

11:00am to 4:30pm ς Railway Exhibition 

17th  Tuesday 9:00am Clergy Chapter, Market Deeping 

18th  Wednesday 7:30pm 
Meeting for the Election of Church Wardens 

followed by Annual Parish Church Meeting 

19th  Thursday 

Alphage, Archibishop of Canterbury, Martyr, 1012 

9:30am Holy Communion 

7:45pm /ƘǳǊŎƘ [ŀŘƛŜǎΩ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ !ƴƴǳŀƭ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 

20th  Friday 
Practice Night: 

6:45pm Choir 

7:30pm Ringers 
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21st  Saturday Anselm, Abbot of le Bec, Archbishop of Canterbury, 1109 

22nd  Sunday 

THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER  

8:00am Holy Communion 

10:00am Sung Eucharist  

23rd  Monday George, Martyr, Patron of England, c304 

25th  Wednesday Mark the Evangelist 

26th  Thursday 9:30am Holy Communion 

27th  Friday 

Practice Night:   

6:45pm Choir 

7:30pm Ringers 

28th  Saturday 12:00pm 
Blessing of the Marriage of Peter and Linda 

Witherington 

29th  Sunday 

FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER  

Catherine of Siena 

10:00am Sung Eucharist 

30th  Monday Pandita Mary Ramabai, Translator of the Scriptures, 1922 

May  

1st  Tuesday Philip and James,  Apostles 

2nd  Wednesday Athanasius, Bishop of Alexandria, Teacher of the Faith, 373 

3rd  Thursday 
9:30am Holy Communion 

10:30pm Home Communions 

4th  Friday 

English Saints and Martyrs of the Reformation Era 

Practice Night: 

6:45pm Choir 

7:30pm Ringers 

6th  Sunday 
FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER  

10:00am Sung Eucharist 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

House Group  

7:30pm Wednesdays 

at 45 Crowson Way, 

DSJ. 

All welcome! 
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Cooking with Margaret    

 

Fruity Triple Chocolate Squares ï one for the children 

Ingredients: 
 

110g butter 
110g plain chocolate, 
broken into squares 
330g chocolate digestive 
biscuits 
75g dried ready-to-eat 
apricots, chopped 
25g dried cranberries 
100g white chocolate 
bar, roughly chopped  
 

 

Method: 
 
1.  Line a 18cm square baking tin with cling film.  

2. Put the Butter and plain Chocolate into a large 
bowl. Then microwave on full power for 1-2 minutes 
until the butter starts to melt or melt together in a 
bowl set over simmering water in a pan. Stir and 
blend them. 

3. Put the biscuits in a strong poly bag and with a 
rolling pin crush them to a coarse crumb.  

4. Add the crumbs to the bowl of melted butter and 
chocolate along with the dried fruits and chopped 
white chocolate.  

5. Mix well. 
6. Spoon the mixture into the prepared tin, smooth 

down with the back of a spoon. Put in the fridge for 
at least 1 hour to firm. 

7. Remove from fridge and tin then cut into 16 
squares. 

 
(Will keep for a week if wrapped in foil in the fridge) 
 

 

REVISION OF ELECTORAL ROLL  

 

It is that time of year again when we have to revise the Electoral Roll before the Annual 
Meeting of the Parochial Church Council on 18th April 2012. 
 
The revised roll will be available in Church for viewing only until Sunday 15th April 2012. 
Only people that are on the Electoral Roll at this point can attend the Annual Meeting of the 
Parochial Church Council. 
Many thanks for your help. 
 

Kim Hallam  

Electoral Roll Officer 
 

Deeping St James Priory Website  

Alistair has been busy working to update and improve our website and hopes during 

this month to have it fully up and running.  For a sneak preview go to www.dsj.org.uk 

and click on the link at the right hand side of the home page. More details to follow 

next month.  

http://www.dsj.org.uk/
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Forthcoming Events  and News  

 

Mission Committee  

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ άYƴƛǘ ŀƴŘ bŀǘǘŜǊέ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нсth 
at 7.00 pm at Cranmore Farmhouse, Cranmore Drove, 
Deeping St James.  Please come and bring your friends ς 
there are a lot of squares to sew and more are still needed. 
 
Refreshments will be available all evening.  If you need a 
lift or for any enquiries, please ring me on 343860. 
 
Also, do take time to have a look at the card stall at the back of Church.  There are Easter cards and 
Easter books for Children. 
 

Victoria  

A New Venture!  

¢ƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŜƴƧƻȅŀōƭŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΩǎ 
evening of poetry and music on Saturday 7th July. Please put 
this date in your diary now and we will give you more details in 
ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ tǊƛƻǊȅ bŜǿǎΦ 

If you have a poem of your own or a favourite that you would 
like to read to us, we would love to hear it. Or, perhaps you 
have a song to sing or an instrument to play; please take 
advantage of this opportunity to tickle our musical taste buds. 

Interested? If so, please contact Bet (341982 / 
bet.washbrooke@btinternet.com) or Victoria (343860 / 
vsworthington@btinternet.com). 

We look forward to hearing from you. Many thanks. 

Bet Washbrooke.  

 

 

Craft Fair  

 
The Mission Committee will be holding a Craft Fair in the Church Hall on Saturday 19th May - 10am 
to 4pm. There will be the usual good selection of craft items for sale and Georgio`s Bistro will be up 
and running to provide teas, coffees and light lunches.  Please put this date in your diary.  We hope 
to have a Cake Stall (always very popular) and also a Plant Stall and here we would like your help 
please.  Spring is not far off and time to plant things for the garden - would you please bear our 
plant stall in mind and pop a few things in pots for this?  And we would also be so grateful for 
donations of homemade cakes and biscuits.   These items can be brought to the hall on the 
morning of 19th May - we will be there from 8.00 am or telephone Anne Smart on 01778 342047.   
 

Anne  

 
I promise, you wonôt have to dress up 
like this strange creature! 

mailto:bet.washbrooke@btinternet.com
file:///C:/Documents%20and%20Settings/John%20Worthington/Local%20Settings/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/KYXWES4K/vsworthington@btinternet.com
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The Church Ladies õ Fellowship  

  
My three years in office as the Chairlady of the fellowship 
have gone in a flash! and at the A.G.M. on March 1st  
I handed over the position to Mrs Pat Abel. 
 
I would like to say thank you to all the members who have 
given me help and support and hope that they will 
continue to support Pat in the future. 
 
We presented a cheque for £200 to the Hearing Dogs 
charity and £200 to Sonia for the Church Hall refurbishing 
fund (picture included) both being our fundraising 
projects for 2011/12.  
 
We have welcomed several new members during the last 
two years but are always looking for more to join our 
friendly group. 
 

Anthea Wray  

 

Priory Coffee Group  

 

Dates of future meetings are 17th May Spring Coffee Morning, 12th July Afternoon 
Tea, 20th September Coffee Morning and 29th November Pre Advent Coffee 
Morning when all are welcome 
 
 

Margaret Flegg & Carole Mills . 
 
 

Railway Exhibition ð 14 and 15
th

 April 2012  

The annual church Railway Show, in conjunction with Market 
Deeping Model Railway Society will be held on the week end of 
14th and 15th April in the church and church hall. Please tell your 
friends and neighbours and more important come along yourself. 
 
Posters are available at the back of the church. We need 
volunteers to act as stewards between 10.00am and 5.00pm on 

Saturday and 11.00 am and 4.30pm on Sunday. If you can help then please sign up 
on the board in church. 

 

Philip Spratley  
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Church Social Committee

 

On Saturday17th March, members of the Church Social Committee served a choice of five 
different soups plus home made bread with cheese and tea or coffee. Some sixty people 
from local Churches attended the lunch and raised £130-28 for Christian Aid. 
 
Many thanks to all who supported this event. 
 

Bill and Margaret Flegg  

 

Deepings in Bloom ð update     

On an unusually warm 

February Sunday, Pat Abel 

and Ted Fisk aided by the 

young people from 'Just 

People' planted more 

snowdrops and aconites 

under the horse chestnut 

trees in the Priory 

Churchyard. The snowdrops 

planted by the Cubs and 

Rotary at Candlemas two 

years ago, as part of the first 

year of entry of Deeping St 

James into East Midlands in Bloom competition had taken particularly well in this area and 

so it was considered a good opportunity to supplement the planting as part of the 2013 

entry into the competition.   

Many thanks        Judy Stevens  
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Just People Programme of Events  

 
Sunday 1st April   - no club 
Sunday 8th April   - no club 
Sunday 15th April  - NO CLUB, but Band and promoters may meet to finalise  

Sunday 6th May arrangements for the MAY DAY YOUTH FEST. 
Sunday 22nd April  - Band Practice and Candle Making (Beeswax)  
Sunday 29th April   - Laser Force? or Youth Club (visit 2) 
Sunday 6th May  - MAY DAY YOUTH FEST GIG - Sound Checking from 12pm (Doors 

open at 3pm) £5.00 entry 10pm finish 
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SHOPPING DOWN MEMORY LANE (3 )  

Anne Smart 
 

In my first article (February) I wrote about my shock at the grocers shop becoming self-
service.  That was in the mid-1950s and, of course, self-service was here to stay. 
 

I now move on to the mid-1960s and our market town was to get its 
very first Supermarket ï a branch of Tesco (whose motto in those 
days was `Pile it high, sell it cheap`.)  This was to open in the High 
Street ï great excitement especially when word went around that 
the opening was to be attended by none other than the Chairman of 
Tesco ï Jack Cohen himself.  It was his practice to attend the 
opening of the early stores ï arriving in his immaculate midnight-
blue Rolls Royce. 
 

Oh yes, I nearly forgot Sir Save-a-Lot.  He was the mascot or image 
of Tesco ï a knight in shining armour coming to save the hard-

pressed housewife hard-earned pennies. 
 

The powers that be thought it a good idea 
to have a real-life Sir Save-a-Lot present 
to impress the Chairman ï the town was 
going to town over this.  A large crowd 
gathered in the High Street waiting for the 

opening ceremony.  Jack Cohen drew up in his limo é expectation ran high but é 
where was Sir Save-a-Lot?  Mutters from the crowd, embarrassed coughing and 
shuffling from the Tesco team who kept glancing anxiously in the direction of the 
Chairman é where was that errant knight?   
 

Whispers amongst the crowd ï the unhappy knight was in the car park of the Regal 
cinema just up the road.  Apparently an out of work actor who could ride had been hired 
to play the part.  Suitably suited and booted he tried to mount 
his horse in the car park of the cinema but ï although they 
had found an actor who could ride, no-one had checked 
whether said actor could actually mount a horse wearing a 
suit of armour!!!   
 
After much undignified pushing and shoving he was 
eventually placed in the saddle and began his ride down the 
High Street.  The plan was that he should reach the entrance 
to the new Tesco ï wait for the opening ceremony and 
cutting of the tape and then walk majestically into the store.  That was the plan.  Now 
Sir Save-a-Lot was not going to risk dismounting in front of the assembled company 

with the undoubtedly undignified process of mounting again 
for all to see.  No ï he rode the horse through the opened 
doors. 
Whoops!  Not a good idea.  The horse had had enough.  He 
`spooked` and then slipped on the new floor ï spread-eagling 
and tossing the hapless knight into a pile of baked beans 
which were, as the saying went `piled high` to be `sold 
cheap`. 
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Cries from the crowd echoed `Oh the poor `orse!!!` 
 

Said mount was led out of the store with tea towels neatly tied around each hoof.  I 
have no knowledge what happened to Sir Save-a-Lot but I believe it was around that 
time Tesco dropped the symbol. 

 
 

 

A Housewifeõs Lot 

{ƛȄǘȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻ ŀ ǿƻƳŀƴΩǎ Řŀƛƭȅ ǊƻǳƴŘ ǿŀǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ǇǊŜŎƛǎƛƻƴΦ 
 
Housewives in the 1930s had busy timetables. Indeed, all the weekly chores were organized 
with military precision. 
 
Although Monday was washday, the laundering 
would actually start on Sunday evening, when big 
metal baths were filled with water to which was 
added grated green household soap.  The whites 
were dropped into the one bath, coloureds into 
another.  
 
At five the next morning, the housewife would 
light the fires under the copper boilers before 

ROSE & SWEET PEA SHOW 2012 
 
 

SATURDAY 30th JUNE in the CHURCH HALL GARDEN 

 
1 P.M. ð 4.30 P.M. 

 

   Prizes needed  for the GRAND DRAW 
 

      Can You Help on the Day? 

 
      Contact John Marsh 01778 347330 

     dsj.marshes@btinternet.com 
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scrubbing cuffs, collars and stains on her wooden board.  Then in went the loads to boil for 
a good hour or so, while breakfast was cooked, eaten and cleared away. 
 

The mangle was set up and all the boiled clothes put 
through it, before being immersed in a cold water 
bath, rinsed and wrung out.  This was repeated twice, 
the final rinse for the whites containing a blue block 
in a muslin cloth to counteract any yellowing.  (This 
could also be rubbed on to bee stings as an effective 
soother).  Meanwhile, the woollens were put into the 
copper, rinsed and wrung out. 
 
If the day was fine, the whole lot would hang outside.  
If not, they would go on the clothes horse in front of 
the fire.  The floor would be washed with the water 

ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ΨōƭǳŜΩ ōŀǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōŀǘƘǎ ŜƳǇǘƛŜŘ ς not an easy job, as the tapless baths had to be 
bailed out.  Dinner would be meat left over from the previous day, with some bubble and 
squeak.  After a 12 hour shift of washing there was not time to cook a hot meal. 

 
Washing was always brought in by six; no 
self-respecting housewife would leave it out 
after that.  It was then folded, dampened 
and rolled up tight.  Then the three flat irons 
would be heated up in the fire while the 
children were put to bed.  Collars and cuffs 
had to be starched, no sprays in those days - 
starch had to be heated up into a thick jelly.  
If any spots of rust from the baths stained 
the clothes, they would be blotted out with 
ammonia. 

 
The iron ς first scrubbed with sandpaper 
and wiped with a cloth ς was put to work, 
a job which took up most of Tuesday as 
ǿŜƭƭΦ  ΨDƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎΩ ƛǊƻƴǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎǎ 
frills and lacy collars.  Everything would be 
hung to air, then folded and put away ς 
with lavender sachets for the linen and 
mothballs for the woollens.   
 
Wednesday was market day, a chance for 
the women to get out of the house to buy ingredients for stews, soups and steamed 
puddings as well as plenty of potatoes and nourishing marrowbones. 
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Thursday morning was the time for mat beating.  The afternoon and most evenings ς was 
spent mending.  Apart from darning, the housewife was expected to rejuvenate sheets 
ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨǎƛŘŜǎ ǘƻ ƳƛŘŘƭŜΩ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜΦ  !ǎ ǎƘŜŜǘǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿƻǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
bottom, she would cut down the centre, reverse the halves and stitch up again, hemming 
both sides and transforming the top to bottom.  Nothing that could be mended was ever 
wasted. 

 
Friday was spent cleaning the parlour and the upstairs 
rooms.  Saturday stripping the beds, and after the 
roast dinner on Sunday, the whole process would 
begin again. 
 

 
The text for this ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ǿŀǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ Ψ¢ƘŜ [ŀŘȅΩ омst 

December 1991 to January 1992 and submitted by Nancy 
Titman 

 
Rotas for April  

  Servers Sidespersons Intercessors 

1st  
Palm Sunday, Sunday next before Easter 

10:00 
am 

Simon Marshall 
and Chris Halley 

Team E: Bill Flegg, Margaret 
Flegg and Liz Bridgeman 

Martin Fisher 

5th  
Maundy Thursday 

7:30 
pm 

Simon Marshall 
and John Sellars 

  

6th  
Good Friday 

10:30 
am 

Geoff Armstrong   

8th  

Easter Day 

10:00 
am 

Chris Halley, Simon 
Marshall and Paul  
Boswall 

Team F: Val Wilde, Doris 
Bellairs and Christine Masters 

John Marsh 

6:00 
pm 

John Sellars   

15th  
Second Sunday of Easter   

10:00 
am 

Paul Boswall and 
John Sellars 

Team A: Kim Hallam and 
Doris Bellairs 

Bet Washbrooke 

22nd  

Third Sunday of Easter  

8:00 
am 

Geoff Armstrong   

10:00 
am 

Simon Marshall 
and Chris Halley 

Team B: Joy Cunningham and 
Ann Meekings 

Niccy Fisher 
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29th  
Fourth Sunday of Easter  

10:00 
am 

Paul Boswall and 
Simon Marshall 

Team C: Tim Hitchbourn and 
Cledwyn Bennett 

Anne Smart 

6th  

Fifth Sunday of Easter  

10:00 
am 

John Sellars and 
Simon Marshall 

Team D: Trevor Harwood and 
Graham Hardy 

TBA 

 

  Bread &Wine Coffee Flowers Cleaning Brasses 

1st  

Palm Sunday 

10:00 
am 

Pat Feek and 
Doris Warner 

Pat Feek and 
Doris Warner 

   

 Maundy Thursday 

5th  
7:30 
am 

Peter and Val 
Wilde 

    

8th  

Easter Day 

10:00 
am 

Cled and Ann 
Bennett 

Bill and 
Margaret 

Flegg 

Easter 
Flowers 

  

15th  

Second Sunday of Easter  

10:00 
am 

Caroline 
Herron and 
Linda Sellars 

John Sue 
Marsh 

Easter 
Flowers 

 
Joan Dyke 
and Linda 
Mann 

 
22nd    

Third Sunday of Easter  

10:00 
pm 

Bill and 
Margaret 
Flegg 

Johanna 
Jones 

Joan Dyke   

29th  

Fourth Sunday of Easter  

10:00 
am 

Carole Mills 
and Joy 
Cunningham 

Lin 
Witherington 
and Joan 
Dyke 

Mr Bond   

 

Readings and Readers for  April   

  OT 
Reading 

OT Reader NT Reading NT Reader Gospel 

1st  

Palm Sunday 

10:00 
am 

Isaiah 50: 
4-9a 

Tony Masters 
Philippians 2: 

5-11 
Jacob 

Boswall 
Mark 14: 
1-15:end 

5th 

Maundy Thursday 

7:30 
pm 

Exodus 12: 
1-14 

Caroline 
Herron 

I Corinthians 
11: 23-26 

Alistair 
Donaldson 

John 13: 
1-17,31-35 
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6th 

Good Friday 

10:30 
am 

Isaiah 50: 
13-53 

Simon Marshall 
Hebrews 10: 

16-25 
Peter Wilde 

John 18: 
1-19 

8th 

Easter Day 

10:00 
am 

Acts 10: 
34-43 

Niccy Fisher 
I Corinthians 

15:1-11 
Ann Bennett 

John 20: 
1-18 

6:00 
pm 

Ezekiel 37: 
1-14 

 
Luke 24: 
13-35 

  

15th  

Second Sunday of Easter  

10:00 
am 

Acts 4: 
32-35 

Roger 
Bridgeman 

1 John 1: 
1-2.2 

 
John 20: 
19-end 

22nd  

Third Sunday of Easter  

8:00 
am Acts 3: 

12-19 

 
1 John 3: 

1-7 

 
Luke 24: 
36-48 10:00 

am 
Victoria 

Worthington 
Joy 

Cunningham 

29th  

Fourth Sunday of Easter 

10:00 
am 

Acts 4: 
5-12 

Cled Bennett 
1 John 3: 
16-end 

Trevor 
Harwood 

John 10: 
11-18 

MAY 2012 

6th  
Fifth Sunday of Easter  

10:00 
am 

Acts 8: 
26-end 

Martin Fisher 
1 John 4: 

7-end 
Liz 

Bridgeman 
John 15: 

1-8 

 
A specially composed grace thanking God for the Diamond 
Jubilee of Her Majesty The Queen - and the food to be shared 
at Jubilee celebrations - is published today, Commonwealth 
Day. Seen by Her Majesty, it will be  prayed by millions of 
people throughout the Commonwealth on Sunday, June 3rd, 
before they share a Big Jubilee Lunch in their communities. 
The Big Jubilee Lunch is part of the celebrations for The 
Queen's Diamond Jubilee, as announced by Buckingham 
Palace, and encourages people to come together to share 
lunch with neighbours, friends and family.  

 

The grace reads: 
Grace for Diamond Jubilee Lunches  
O God, the author of peace and lover of concord, we give you thanks for the 
Diamond Jubilee of Her Majesty Queen  Elizabeth; for her steadfast faith and for her 
royal service to this nation and all the peoples of the Commonwealth.  
Bless the food before us and the people beside us; may the sharing of this meal 
strengthen our communities, and nurture the bonds between us of friendship, hope 
and trust.  
We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ who reigns as servant of all.  
Amen 


